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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2004

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Frank Hernandez (Chair), Paul Lee, Darlene Poe, Jim Taylor, Carlos Murillo, Kevin Pratt, Benny Barnes, Lynda Lawrence, Saul Jones

ABSENT:
James Eyestone, McKinley Williams

I.  Another Smoking Gazebo in the Quad Area

A number of faculty members have identified smoking in the quad area as a problem.  Jim Taylor said a gazebo can be placed anywhere.  There is a concern because of the construction that will be going on in the library and quad area over the next couple of years.  

Frank Hernandez asked Jim Taylor to head a committee consisting of Jim, Kevin Pratt and McKinley Williams to look at a permanent location for a smoking gazebo and the bike lockers.

Plan of Action

Jim Taylor, Kevin Pratt, and McKinley Williams will look for permanent locations for a smoking gazebo and the bike lockers and report back to Operations Council.

II.  Game Playing in the Cafeteria

Frank Hernandez reported that there is a policy of no game playing in the cafeteria.  Students are directed to the rec room to play games.  

When construction begins on the library remodel, the cafeteria will be moved into the rec room and the library will move into the cafeteria and Fireside.  When the cafeteria and rec room will be confined to a much smaller space, playing games will probably have to be revisited.  Frank is looking for ideas, and whether game playing should be prohibited completely.  A large, vocal group of card players have visited Frank, so this will definitely become an issue.

When construction begins, probably Spring 2005, it will last at least 18 months.  There will be a very small space for students.  The amphitheater will also be under construction at this time so temporary structures cannot be placed there.

Darlene Poe asked if the rec room is ever monitored.  Frank said no one has ever been observed playing cards for money, but the rec room isn’t regularly monitored.  Darlene 

said someone should monitor the rec room to see what’s going on.  She’s seen some activities in the rec room that weren’t appropriate.

Plans of Action

1.
The sub-committee of Jim Taylor, Kevin Pratt, and McKinley Williams will come back to Operations Council with suggestions for this agenda item, as well as the first item.

2.
Lt. Paul Lee will have his crew walk through the rec room during the afternoon.

III.  Other

A.  Portable Defibrillator

Paul Lee reported that this item was referred to the attorney and he has not heard anything more.  Paul will follow up.

B.  Campus Walk-Through
Next week, after daylight savings time ends, the managers will do a walk-through of the campus in the evening to look for places that are dark and unsafe.  Jim Taylor will set it up for Monday, November 1, 2004.  

C.  Bleachers

Jim Taylor reported that some of the steps of the bleachers are bent and need repair.  Next week is the last football game, and the bleachers will be repaired after next weekend.

The meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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